
 

 

Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX 
T 01923 226400  F 01923 278100 
DX 51529 Watford  
TID@watford.gov.uk 
watford.gov.uk 

 

  

 

 Enquiries to: Norma Adjepong 
Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: WRR23/OX1  
 

Date: 
 
13th July 2023 

Dear Occupier, 
 
Re:  Proposed introduction of a short term parking bay on Haydon Road 
 
Local elected members have requested that a short term parking bay is made available on Haydon 
Road. As the road falls within a Parking Permit Area, short term visitors are required to display a 
permit during the operational hours of the zone Mon-Fri 9am-11am.  To support local businesses, 
elected members have requested a short term parking bay within the zone. 
 
This bay is proposed to be a short term bay to be located on the east side of Haydon Road, with the 
operating times of Monday to Saturday 8am-6.30pm (2 hours no return within 2 hours).  This will 
enable short term parking to take place. 
 
A plan (Drawing Reference WR23/IF/OX1) showing the proposals is attached for your review.  
 
If you wish to make a comment on the proposals, as part of this informal consultation, please contact 
me by telephone or email TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for responses is Friday 4th August 2023.  
 
Your views are important and all responses received will be reviewed with your local Ward 
Councillors, prior to making any decision on whether to proceed to the final statutory consultation 
stage. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Norma Adjepong 
Traffic Engineer.  


